
Medary Town Board-Regular Monthly Meeting 

Tuesday November 19, 2013 

 

The regular monthly meeting of the Medary Town Board was held on Tuesday 

November 19, 2013 at the Town Hall.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm 

by Chairperson Linda Seidel.  Members present: Supervisor I Robert Keil, 

Supervisor II Michael Weibel, Treasurer Mary Hofer and Clerk Terry J Houlihan.   

Also in attendance were the following:            

RW Peters, Bob Kaplan, Warren Witzman, Eunice Bielefeldt, Ruth Keil, Steve 

Elsen, Tom Brown, John Alden, Sam Brown, Steve Dewald and Jim March 

 

Approval of last month’s minutes 

Approval of October 8, 2013 Regular Town Board meeting minutes 

Motion: Keil to approve the minutes from the October 8, 2013 regular town 

meeting.  Second Weibel  ALL AYES 

 

Approval of September 10, 2013 Special Board meeting 

Motion: Weibel to approve the minutes from the Special Board meeting that was 

held on September 10, 2013.  Second Keil  ALL AYE 

 

Approval of September 25, 2013 Onsite meeting 

Motion: Keil to approve the minutes from the Onsite meeting that was held on 

September 25, 2013.  Second Weibel  ALL AYE 

 

Approval of October 24, 2013 Special Board meeting 

Motion: Weibel to approve the minutes from the Special Board meeting that was 

held on October 24, 2013.  Second Keil  ALL AYE 

 

Assessor – 6 year Contract renewal 

Postpone until December 10, 2013 Special Board meeting to be held at 6:30pm. 

 

Citizens’ Concerns  

 Steve Dewald retired DNR Officer - concerns about Towns Ordinance #6.01 

about deer hunting safety, as of November 1, 2013 WI DNR is allowing 

rifles to be used State wide.  Board made a recommendation to have the 

Town’s Plan Commission work with Steve Dewald to help draft a new 

updated Ordinance for the Town. 

 Jim March Wildlife Biologist DNR feels that the town should be pro-active 

and not prohibit deer hunting in the township. 
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 Midwest Fuels repairman concerns about copper fuel line in concrete and 

other related items concerns for gas fittings.  Chair Seidel will contact 

Midwest Fuel. 

 Mr. Johnson called said he was very satisfied with the road mowing. 

 Mr. Sackmaster request for a sound barrier on State Rd 16. 

 

Road Matters 

 Tom Brown informed town board he is ready for winter and road sand 

containment area is all set up, and they would like to tie rope to concrete 

blocks to sidewall to help keep tarp held down and for safety so they do not 

fall on Medary Residents who come to get sand. 

 

Approve Monthly Bills 

Motion: Keil to approve and pay all monthly bills from October 9, 2013 through 

November 19, 2013.  Second Weibel  ALL AYE 

 

Motion: Keil to adjourn meeting.  Second Weibel  ALL AYE 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:45 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted:  

Terry J Houlihan, Town Clerk 
 


